
Mercedes College Newsletter 

Key Dates Principalôs Report 
Friday 16 November  
Sports Gala Night  
 

Wednesday 21 November    
Year 11 Retreat until Friday 23 
November  
 

Thursday 22 November 
Year 10 exams until Tuesday 27 
November 
 

Monday 26 November  
Year 6 Orientation for Year 7 2019  
 

Wednesday 28 November    
Year 9 exams until Friday 30 
November 
 

Friday 30 November  
Year 10 Dragon Boat Race 

Dear Parents/Guardians 
 

Recently I was fortunate to attend a presentation by US Consul General Rachel 
Cooke. She spoke about her diplomatic work in many parts of the world saying 
that she always looked for what was done well in each country rather than 
focus on the negative events. She believes this positive mindset serves her 
well in life and she also focuses on what she is grateful for. When I attended 
the Collegeôs Art Exhibition last week it was certainly an example of what we do 
well at Mercedes and I am grateful for the staff members who nurture the 
talents in our students. 
 

In Year 7, our students develop skills and explore media and this development 
progresses until at Year 12 level they are using artworks and designs to 
communicate complex meaning and messages, many to promote change in 
society. A broad collection of work from Years 7 ï 12 from both Visual Art and 
Design courses was on display. Every student who studied one of these 
courses had at least one piece of work in the exhibition. 
 

It is vital to promote creativity at school, as it is often lost in our busy daily lives.  
Art defines who we are and captures our history for the next generation. The 
Sisters of Mercy have always been strong advocates for Art. 
 

This Friday we have a new event on our calendar, a Sports Awards and 
Presentation Night, initiated by the Sports Department. Studentsô achievements 
will be recognised and a former student will be the guest speaker. 
  
Our senior students have almost completed their examinations and Year 10 
commence next week followed by Year 9. Our Speech students have also 
undergone examinations. I wish all students every success as they complete 
examinations and final assessments for the year. 
 

Best Wishes 

Insight from Catherine McAuley: 
 

The Poor need help today, not next 
week. 
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Mrs Kerrie Fraser, Principal 

Sian Gregson this yearôs Peopleôs Choice Award winner.  
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All employees and volunteers are expected to:  

¶ carry out their duties in a professional, conscientious and timely manner 

¶ communicate (personally, in writing or via electronic communications) with 
all persons in a manner which is respectful, honest and courteous at all 
times 

¶ respect the inherent dignity of all persons and maintain a proper regard for 
their welfare 

¶ manage and declare situations that may give rise to a conflict of interest or  
the perception of such a conflict.  

Vol. 45 Number 17 / Week 6 Term Four / 15 Nov 2018 

The 2019 Booklists, iPad Apps, Digital Texts and the School directive 
on Learning Technology Device are available on the College website. 

 

OfficeMax will provide free delivery to your nominated address for 
orders placed with them before Sunday 16 December 2018. 

Sunday 2 December / Badlands Bar /  
12.20pm -  3pm / $15pp  

 

Enjoy an afternoon of great music featuring all of 
the College's contemporary bands including the 
Jazz Band, Rock Band and Jazz Ensemble, as well 
as some solo features from our talented Year 12 
students and other small bands and ensembles. 

This is an all ages event. 
 

Click HERE to purchase tickets.  

Thursday 6 December / College Oval / 6.30pm 
for 7pm start    

 

Celebrate the end of the school year and the start 
of the festive season! Join members of two of our 

College Choirs as they  
lead the Christmas Carols. 

BYO picnic, with drinks on sale to purchase. 
 

Click HERE to purchase tickets.  

https://www.mercedes.wa.edu.au/Student-Life-learning/ebooks-apps-and-book-lists.html
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=437682&
https://www.trybooking.com/book/event?eid=443563&
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Pastoral Care News 

Year 7 /8 Community 
Year 8 - Mrs Sarika Ottenhof 
The Year 8 Reflection Days were held at Trigg Lifesaving Surf Club at the end of  Week 3. The girls explored the qualities they 
value in a friend and deepened their understanding of what is acceptable behaviour within a friendship. The girls examined the 
parable of the Good Samaritan and discussed how it relates to showing compassion in our relationship with others. Students 
also heard from a young woman who as a teenager became addicted to drugs which had a devastating impact on her family. 
The story of how she hit rock bottom but managed to turn her life around was very inspiring for the girls.  
 

I would like to congratulate Abbey Williams who is the WA State Figure Skating champion for Advance Novice in 2018. We are 
extremely proud of all of Abbeyôs achievements and dedication and wish her well as she travels to Sydney in December to 
represent WA at the Australian Figure Skating Championships. 
 

Last Thursday the Year 8 students celebrated their final mass as a cohort for 2018. It was a reverent occasion with the Gospel 
focusing on the mercy, love and forgiveness of God. I hope that the girls can apply these values to their interactions with 
friends and family as we enter the busy final few weeks of the year.  

Curriculum News  

English - Mrs Catherine OôToole, HOLA 
Year 8 ACE English students recently completed this yearôs programme for talented young writers at the Fremantle Literature 
Centre. On this last outing of the year, they had the pleasure of learning some great writing tips from Fremantle author Deb 
Fitzpatrick. Many of the girls spoke of Debôs lively engaging presentation and indicated it was a definite highlight. In addition, 
Year 9 students had their own literary adventure when local author Julia Lawrinson visited the College and spoke about the 
writing process for her fascinating novel Bye Beautiful. Students were engrossed in how her personal background inspired 
many of the characters and events of the plot and used the opportunity to ensure Julia autographed copies of her text.  
 

Year 7 students have not been neglected and they too have had a fair share of excitement. On Tuesday 30 October, inspiring 
performance poetry group Poetry in Action presented their hilarious story of the bumbling Blake Williams to classes. This show 
followed Blakeôs transformation from an inarticulate individual to one who recognized how poetry could help him win back his 
muse and save the world.  It was a truly entertaining and educational story that brought the joy of language to life and taught a 
thing or two about poetic techniques into the bargain. 

 

The English department is very grateful for the support of parents in making these very worthwhile educational opportunities 
available to the girls.  

 
Languages - Mrs Carmelina Grassi, HOLA 
Languages students have been very busy entering competitions in the last term with outstanding results. 
 

Italian - Year 10 Side by Side Competition Winners 
Congratulations to Ehlana Olivieri and Mackenzie Rogers for winning the MLTWA Languages competition. A great 
achievement by the girls and a big thank you to Prof. Velletri for all her hard work in preparing them.  
 
Chinese  
In 2018 the Australian Chinese Friendship Society of WA initiated an award for primary and secondary school students who 
have made a significant effort towards their studies of the Chinese language and Chinese culture. Sophie Taylor in Year 11 
won the 2018 ACFSWA Language Student Award.  Congratulations, Sophie! 
 
A big thank you to Ms Valentina Sciascia for organising all the ALC certificates, Mrs Angela Velletri for the Side to Side 
competition and the WAATI exams and Ms Marie-Noelle Vieira for the Alliance Fran­aise, and Dr. Shuyi Zhen for her continual 
support of her Chinese students. A great team effort, thank you to the wonderful staff in the lLanguages Department. 
 
Please click HERE for a full list of results from all the Language competitions.  
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https://www.mercedes.wa.edu.au/Notices/2018/Languages_Competition_Results.pdf
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General News 

Vol. 45 Number 17 / Week 6 Term Four / 15 Nov 2018 

Mathematics - Mr Peter Mee, HOLA 
Year 10 Mathematics Exam ï Change to Timing 
Parents and students should be aware that the Year 10 Mathematics exam had been scheduled to take place during Periods 1 
& 2 of Tuesday 27 November. This exam is now going to happen during Periods 5 & 6 on the same day (which should allow 
students some additional preparation time). We wish all students the best with their exams. 
 
Social Sciences - Mr Tim Poga 
Year 8 ACE Social Sciences 
Students in the Year 8 ACE Social Sciences class, having completed the yearôs curriculum are now engaging in a ópassion 
projectô. This extension task sees them investigating a subject they are personally keen to learn more about and further 
develops their investigative and creative skills. Topics range from Super-volcanoes, Cryptocurrencies and the Vietnam War to 
the everyday life of women in the Medieval period. Parents of ACE students will be able to see the results of these projects on 
websites the students are creating to showcase their work. 
 

Year 9 Social Sciences ALP  
Students in the Accelerated Learning Program spent the early part of the term investigating significant thinkers from the Middle 
Ages to the current day such as Machiavelli, Hobbes, Locke and Stalin. Students demonstrated their creativity and 
understanding of these thinkers and their impact through creating board games. The final part of the term has the students 
investigating an aspect of the óOptional Year 10 history contentô found within the WA curriculum. This final personal project is 
seeing students tackle a diverse range of topics that interest them, including developments in popular culture, migration to 
Australia, significant events such as the 9-11 attacks and the rise of environmentalism.   

L to R: Mackenzie Rogers and Ehlana 
Olivieri - Year 10 Italian Side by Side 
winners; a Year 9 Social Sciences ALP 
board game.  

Enrolments - Mrs Julie Lamb, Enrolments Officer 
Students not returning to Mercedes College in 2019 
If your daughter in Year 7 - 11 is NOT returning to Mercedes College next year, please notify Mrs Julie Lamb as soon as 
possible by telephone on 9323 1340 or email jlamb@mercedes.wa.edu.au. To comply with College policy, please note one 
termôs written notice of withdrawal is required. Timely receipt of this information will assist us with our planning for 2019.   

Student Services - Mrs Helen Seddon 
As the school year is coming to a close, could you please complete any outstanding Absentee notes.  Written documentation 
is required to follow up absences which were initially lodged by a  phone call. Please note absences reported by SMS or 
Emails do not need to be followed up. There is a large amount of clothing in the lost and found, if your daughter is missing 
items please come to Student Services. 

The Arts - Mrs Kathleen Cocks, HOLA 
2019 House Performing Arts Festival - Miss Emily Hunt 
Auditions for the DramaDance Festival section of the House Performing Arts Festival will take place on Monday 3 and Tuesday 
4 December (last week of term). New Year 7 students will be auditioned on their first day of Term 1 in 2019. Current students 
who wish to audition need to sign up in the PAC and attend the relevant day for either Drama or Dance. Please check the PAC 
noticeboard for each houseôs storylines and find audition details for your House below:  
Monday 3 December 3:30pm - 5:30pm 
Cooper Drama (PAC)    McDonald Drama (Serisier - upstairs outside Year 10 Homerooms) 
Frayne  Dance (Coady)   Serisier Dance (Hall) 
McAuley  Drama  (Room 37)   Wright  Dance (OPAC) 
 

Tuesday 4 December 3:30pm - 5:30pm 
Cooper Dance (OPAC)   McDonald Dance (Hall) 
Frayne  Drama (PAC)    Serisier  Drama (Seriser - upstairs outside Year 10 Homerooms) 
McAuley Dance (Coady)    Wright  Drama (Room 37) 


